
 

 

We hope that you are all doing well in these uncertain times and that your family and friends are safe. These are 

unprecedented times for us all, but we want to make sure that we are doing everything we can as a school to 

reassure you. This is definitely not the Summer Term that any of us had hoped for. Our children had made so much 

progress in school – we were incredibly proud of the way they had all settled in and the way that they were 

approaching daily school life. The one thing we can guarantee for you, is that on return to school, our dedicated staff 

will ensure they do everything they can to make sure that your children settle back into their daily routine and 

continue to be happy and make progress in our school environment. 

In the meantime, we hope that this newsletter will answer some of the questions you may have. 

Summer Newsletter 2020 

Home Schooling 

School closure is likely to lead to a lapse in 

children’s learning and progress. However, this is a 

national, even international issue and children across 

the world are all in the same position. 

As a school, we will not (unless directed to by 

the Government) be conducting online/video lessons. 

Teachers will be in touch with each family on a weekly 

basis, just for a chat with yourselves and also so that 

they can speak to the children. We think that this will 

be incredibly important for our children, helping them 

to stay familiar with our staff members. Some teachers 

are also trying to facilitate a video call with the 

children where possible, but staff will speak to you 

about this through email or when they call.  

We recommend that, as a minimum, the 

children continue to read and do some maths based 

activities daily. This may simply be in the form of TT 

Rockstars or online maths games. In addition to this, 

please take advantage of being at home with your 

child and engage in the things that children love to do - 

cook, play outside, play board games, get crafty and 

explore nature on your daily walk.  

We completely understand the challenges of getting 

children motivated and engaged in home learning – it 

is not easy! Please do not worry or stress about 

covering every task set, allow your child to have some 

choice in which activities they wish to do. 

Tapestry and Seesaw 

Please do continue to upload photos and 

videos to Tapestry (primary) or Seesaw (secondary) so 

that staff can feedback to the children where 

necessary and hopefully keep them motivated. It also 

makes us very happy as we miss them all incredibly.  

Cool Milk  

 Just before the school closed, our admin team 

had successfully established a partnership with Cool 

Milk. This was to give all children the opportunity to 

order milk as a drink throughout the day, if they so 

wished. This would work very much like the school 

meals, you would order in advance for the week 

ahead. Although this is on hold at present, we hope to 

have this up and running when the children return to 

school.  

Free School Meals 

 Mrs Ewing has worked hard this week to 

ensure that all families who are eligible for FSM, have 

received their e-vouchers via email. If you have any 

problems at all, please contact Mrs Ewing at 

l.ewing@cumbriaacademyforautism.org.uk and she 

will endeavour to solve any issues.  

If you think that you may be eligible for FSM, 

particularly at these times, please visit the Cumbria 

County Council Link at 

https://cumbria.gov.uk/childrensservices/schoolsandle

arning/freeschoolmeals.asp  to apply.  
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If you need to get in touch with us regarding anything to do with school life or safeguarding, please don’t hesitate to 

email us. We will respond as soon as we possibly can 

 

In the meantime, please take care and stay safe.  

 

 

 

  

On a sad note… 

We would like to take this opportunity to pay our 

respects to John Head, who sadly died two weeks ago 

after contracting Coronavirus. John was a member of 

the Rotary Club in Workington and had been working 

with Mrs Kirkbride, securing funding for our children 

to buy some scooters, delivering books for our 

primary children at Christmas time and organising a 

trip out for our youngest children in the Summer 

Term. He was kind, compassionate and dedicated, 

and we feel fortunate that we were lucky enough to 

have him supporting us over the last 6 months. We 

would like to send our sincere condolences to his 

family and friends at this time.  

Safeguarding  

On the final page of this newsletter, please find 

attached the latest safeguarding advice and 

information, distributed by Cumbria Safeguarding 

Children Partnership. If you ever have any 

safeguarding concerns about a child, you can contact 

the numbers on the leaflet, or otherwise contact our 

Designated Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Stuart at 

k.stuart@cumbriaacademyforautism.org.uk or Mrs 

Kirkbride, Deputy Safeguarding Lead at 

s.kirkbride@cumbriaacademyforautism.org.uk.  

What now… when will school reopen? 

At the moment, the school continues to work with 

the County Council and other Special Schools in the 

County, seeking guidance on how best to progress 

with regards to schools reopening. Currently, we are 

following the national movement where we are 

encouraging children to stay at home if this is at all 

possible, as this is where they are safest. If and when 

this situation changes, we will notify you and let you 

know what the arrangements will be. We miss the 

children and want them back in school as soon as 

possible, but must ensure that it is safe for the 

children and the staff before this happens.  

 

 

 

 

Uniform 

At the moment, our supplier, Border Embroideries are 

closed and are not shipping any orders. If you are 

thinking about uniform orders over the next few 

weeks, ready for the start of the academic year, you 

will be able to order items, but the garments will not 

be produced or shipped until the company is officially 

up and running again. If you wish to keep an eye on 

this situation, the website is: 

www.border-embroideries.co.uk 

 

Classes for September. 

One of the questions that we have been asked by 

several parents, is regarding the organisation of 

classes for September if this current situation 

continues, and also who might be their child’s class 

teacher in the new academic year.  

At the moment, we do not have any definitive 

answers for you. Prior to the closure of the school, Mr 

Aindow had been visiting children who would 

hopefully be joining the school in September. Once we 

have confirmation from the County Council that these 

children will be coming to us, we can then look at 

organisation of classes and staff.  

We are also aware that this unexpected time off 

school may cause problems for some of our students 

and they may take some time to adapt to coming back 

to school. All we can do is assure you that we will 

continue to assess the situation, take into account the 

needs of the individuals, and make appropriate plans 

to ensure they transition to the next academic years 

as smoothly as possible. We will always update you 

when we have any further information regarding this.   
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